Information for those looking to attend worship at Helsby Methodist Church
V1 – drafted 10th September 2020
During the COVID19 Pandemic gathering for worship, as we have been accustomed to it for the past century, has become vastly different. Through the next few weeks and months, we will be endeavouring to offer worship live on a Sunday Morning that will also be streamed from the church onto our YouTube Channel. Below are the most significant matters you need to know before entering the building for worship. 
1. If you are displaying any of the known symptoms of COVID19, a cough, high temperature, lack of sense of taste or smell, DO NOT attend worship, instead book a test and begin the process of 14 days isolation. If you live with someone showing symptoms, DO NOT attend worship but follow government guidance on testing and isolation.

2. On entry to the building you will be asked to give your name, address and contact details, for most we will already have these in church records, however from the 14th September it will be a legal obligation for us to take this information and pass it to NHS track and trace if requested.

3. The Building is now actively controlled through a One Way System, please only use the entrance up the main ramp at the front of the building to enter for worship, exiting the building will be undertaken through the fire escape in the Stewards Vestry. No other entry or exit is to be used before, during or after the worship service. Sanitation stations can be found at the main entrance and exit point of the building. 

4. Services are expected to last 30-45 minutes, 45 minutes being the maximum time offered to us within the government and Methodist guidance. While a toilet is available (the toilet in through in the Steward’s Vestry) we would ask that members try not to use this if possible

5. While in the building members are expected to wear masks, if you do not have a mask with you, one will be provided for you. Government guidance expresses that there are some situations where a person might not need to wear a mask, if you are in doubt, please consult a health professional. 

6. While live music will be played, the congregation present is asked not to sing. No hymnbooks or Bibles will be available at church if you wish to have one with you, please bring one and take it home with you afterwards

7. No contact is permitted inside the building between different household groups and households must remain at 2m distance from one another. Chairs have been placed out at 2m distance, please sit where you are indicated to do so by a steward and please do not sit next to someone not within your household or support bubble. Please do not move chairs around in the space.

8. After the service has concluded you will be asked to leave the building in rows, once the service is over we strongly ask that members do not congregate on the car park or outside the building, we are aware that fellowship is important within the life of the church, but we cannot at this time continue to meet if this occurs.

9. After the service, the minister or preacher will leave the building, they would love to be able to talk with you on site too, but for the reasons expressed above this will not be possible.

10. Due to the fact our service is live streamed, we will be starting the service promptly at 10:30am, please arrive to be in your seat before 10:30 noting it may take some time to enter the building and offer track and trace information. 
